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Suffolk Lullaby Trust; minutes of the meeting held on Monday 13th June 2022
Via Zoom 
Those present: Derek Dunstone, Sally Nice, Andrea Corser, Sally Dunstone and DI Rebecca Molisso.
Apologies were received from DI Steve Duncan
The minutes of the last meeting had been circulated and were approved by the committee.
Matters Arising
Fundraising  
Andrea and her husband Gareth hosted our 2nd Zoom quiz on Saturday 15th January 2022 and raised £290.00 via Just Giving.  Many thanks to Gareth and Andrea for a great quiz and evening. 
Rebecca and her colleagues at Rowan House very kindly did a charity 4 mile muddy walk on 28th February 2022 and raised £162.50 for Suffolk Lullaby Trust.  Please see our section of the Lullaby Trust website for more information and photograph.
Future fundraising for the Lullaby Trust include:
Andrew Dunstone running the London Marathon on 2nd October 2022(www.justgiving.com/fundraising/andrewdunstone1)
Sally Nice intends to do a carboot sale during the summer months.
Rowan House plan to have a BBQ during the summer 

Befriending 
No recent befriending locally to report.  
SIDS Update/Protocol
Claire and Rebecca had nothing to report locally.
CONI Update
3 parents are on the CONI scheme and 1 more family to join soon. All the parents are successfully using the Snuza monitors.  Snuza are kindly donating monitors to all families on the CONI scheme.
Health Education
Andrea confirmed that midwives and health visitors are all giving information to new parents and that the red book has a page regarding infant care.
Website Update
Derek has updated the website.  Please contact Derek if you have anything to add.
President’s Comments
Christopher was sadly unable to attend this meeting. The whole committee send Christopher and his family their very best wishes.
Chairman’s Comments
Derek thanked each and every one for all their support during the past year, and for the excellent fundraising over the past year and ongoing fundraising.
Secretary’s Comments
The Lullaby Trust helpline keeps me busy with my usual Sunday slots.

Fortunately, it has not been so busy in recent months but some of the calls are still very harrowing.
All callers seem very grateful that the helpline is operating in the evenings as other helplines are not.

Grateful thanks to Sally for doing the minutes and to Gareth and Andrea for organising the Quiz.

I sent a letter to the estate agent dealing with the sale of Christopher’s House hoping we could get a message to him but have not had a reply.

I am hoping to do a car boot sale in near future.

Treasurers Update
We presently have a balance of £4315.54 in our Barclays account.  In December 2021 our group sent £500 to the Lullaby Trust via the Big Give.  A total of £62870 was raised nationwide.
It was agreed to send £2000 at the next Big Give event in December 2022.
Election of Officers
Derek stood down as chairman and Sally Dunstone took the chair and proposed:
Chairman: Derek Dunstone was unanimously elected.
Treasurer:  Andrea Corser was unanimously elected.
Secretary: Sally Nice - unanimously elected.
Minute Secretary: Sally Dunstone – unanimously elected.
AOB
Rebecca will invite another DI to join our committee in the near future. Andrea will approach a pediatrician and/or nurse at West Suffolk Hospital to see if they would be prepared to join the committee.  
Date of next meeting   Monday 16th January 2023 at 7.30pm via Zoom. 
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